


Subj: ORDER CONVENING THE FY-23 PROMOTION SELECTION BOARDS TO 
CONSIDER CHIEF WARRANT OFFICERS ON THE RESERVE ACTIVE­
STATUS LIST OF THE NAVY FOR PERMANENT PROMOTION TO THE 
GRADE OF W-3, W-4, AND W-5 

less than 0.5, that fraction is rounded down to the nearest 
whole number. The boards may recommend up to the number 
provided by the Chief of Naval Personnel. 

COMPETITIVE 
CATEGORY 

Chief Warrant 

Chief Warrant 

Chief Warrant 

Officer, 
Officer, 
Officer, 

* All Fully Qualified

W-3
W-4

W-5

PERCENT 
TO SELECT 

AFQ * 

75 
50 

3. Equal. Consideration of Officers "In-Zone" and "Above-Zone".
As detailed above, the number of in-zone eligible officers is
used only to calculate the total number of selects authorized.

There are no individual zone selection limitations or
expectations. Accordingly, in determining which officers are
best and fully qualified for promotion, you are required to

equally consider both above-zone and in-zone officers.

4. Consideration of Reserve Chief Warrant Officers "Below­
Zone". Below-zone selections are not authorized for promotion

to the grade of chief warrant officer three (CWO3). However,
below-zone selections are authorized for promotion to the grades
of chief warrant officer four (CWO4) and chief warrant officer
five (CWO5). Identifying exceptional officers from below-zone

and selecting them for promotion to CWO4 or CWOS is authorized.
A number not to exceed 10 percent of the total selections
authorized for each grade and competitive category may be
selected from below-zone unless the number calculated is less
than 1, in which case the number that may be selected from
below-zone is 1. The board must ensure that below-zone
candidates are individually evaluated as a source of best and
fully qualified officers. Below-zone selects shall be based on
sustained measures of success in their community specialties.
Below-zone selections are encouraged to ensure the Navy is best
served in filling critical competency requirements.

5. Best and Ful.ly QUal.i.fi.ed Sel.ecti.on Standard

a. Ful.l.y Qual.ifi.ed. All officers recommended for promotion 

must be fully qualified; that is, each officer recommended must 
be capable of performing the duties of the next higher pay 
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